
[image: image1.emf]  PERMANENT COUNCIL  

OEA/Ser.G
CP/INF. 7201/15
28 August 2015
Original: Spanish
NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA
REQUESTING THAT A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 

PERMANENT COUNCIL BE CALLED FOR MONDAY, AUGUST 31, 2015, AT 3:00 P.M.,

TO CONSIDER CONVENING A MEETING OF CONSULTATION OF MINISTERS OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS AT OAS HEADQUARTERS IN WASHINGTON, D.C.

Permanent Mission of Colombia

to the Organization of American States

MPC/OEA No. 1211.2/2015

Washington, D.C., August 28, 2015

His Excellency

Ambassador Hugo Cayrus
Permanent Representative of Uruguay 
to the Organization of American States

Chair of the Permanent Council
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Washington, D.C.

Excellency:

I am writing to ask that, in accordance with Articles 61 and 62 of the Charter of the Organization of American States, you forward this request to convene a meeting of consultation of ministers of foreign affairs at OAS Headquarters in Washington, D.C., in order to examine “the humanitarian situation of Colombian citizens in the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela in light of the recent deportations, which has been brought about by the way in which those Colombian citizens are being deported from and forced to leave the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela,” on which a report will be presented by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Colombia, María Ángela Holguín Cuéllar. To that end and pursuant to Article 37.b of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, I wish to request that you convene a special meeting of said organ on Monday, August 31, 2015, at 3:00 p.m.

Please accept, Excellency, my thanks in advance for the kind consideration given to this matter, together with the assurances of my highest consideration.  
José Luis Ramírez León

Minister Plenipotentiary

Chargé d’Affaires a.i.
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